
 

 
 
 
 

 
Deputy Minister’s office (E-1) 
PO Box 2703, Whitehorse, Yukon  Y1A 2C6 
 
 
 
September 23, 2021 
 
Attention: Applicant 
c/o 
Jeff Sunstrum, Access and Privacy Officer 
Corporate Information Management, ATIPP Office 
 
Final Response ATIPP Request 21-256 
 
Decision 
After conducting a thorough search for records, we have identified 62 pages of records that are 
responsive on request 21-256. We have determined that access will be granted in full. The request 
was for the following: 
 

Any records related to a media request sent to Erin McDonald from Jackie Hong on 
Aug. 2 about Hidden Valley Elementary School. Timeframe - 11:24 a.m. on Aug. 2 to 
11:59 p.m. Aug. 4. Timeframe: 02 August 2021 - 04 August 2021 
 

Duplicate email trails were left in the records for completeness. 
 
There is no cost to the applicant.  
 
Right of Complaint 
Under section 66 of the ATIPP Act, the applicant may make a complaint to the Office of the 
Information and Privacy Commissioner in respect of this response not later than 30 business days 
after notice of this decision.  
 
The Commissioner’s office can be reached at 3162 Third Avenue, Main Floor. Whitehorse, 667-
8468,  1-800-661-0408 (ext. 8468) Email: intake@yukonombudsman.ca  
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Contact Person in Department 
If the applicant has any questions, they may contact James McCullough, Designated Access Officer 
for Department of Education (james.mccullough@yukon.ca) at 867-667-8326 or toll free at 1-800-
661-0408 ext. 8326. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Nicole Morgan 
Deputy Minister of Education 
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